CONFIDENTIAL

September 19, 1983

Dear Margaret:

I know you share with me abhorrence for the recent
terrorist acts directed-at Turkish diplomats and facilities,
which have also taken the lives of innocent bystanders.

I have directed my Cabinet to review current anti-
terrorism measures and to develop a strategy, including early
enactment of additional legal measures, to increase our
effectiveness against terrorism.

I would welcome a dialogue with you on ways each of us
can improve the abilities of our countries to deal with this
increasingly serious problem.

I would particularly welcome your ideas on how we can
urgently strengthen intergovernmental cooperation to eliminate
the terrorist scourge from the civilized community.

Sincerely,

/s/
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